
The Ramblers - St Andrews & N.E. Fife Group 
 

Following the cancellation of the previous Saturday’s walk 
due to torrential rain, eleven members of St Andrews and 
North East Fife Ramblers were happy to gather in Cupar in 

much more benign, if slightly chilly, weather conditions for a 
mid-week, 6-mile walk to Cairngreen Wood. This was a 
shortened version of Walk 3 in our Cupar walks leaflet. We 

set off up Ceres Moor Road and through Owlet Wood 
before heading along tracks and a short stretch of road, 
bringing us to Cairngreen Wood. There we had a drinks 

break, glad of the shelter afforded by the trees from the cool 
wind. Paths through the wood led us down to the Pitscottie 
Road, where we turned back uphill along a track beside the 

western edge of the wood, thus completing the circuit. We 
had lunch under the trees and then retraced our steps 
towards Cupar via Woodlands Farm, Owlet Wood and the 

Moor Road. After this pleasant, leisurely walk we rounded off 
the afternoon with a visit to a well-known café, where your 
correspondent made herself less than popular by 

commandeering the last available cheese scone. 
 
Our next walk is on Sunday 22nd October at Falkirk, an interesting 7-mile walk on good 

paths and tracks, taking in the Falkirk Wheel, Antonine Wall, Rough Castle and two 
canals. All of our walks are open to guests who would like to try out The Ramblers, and full 
details can be found on our website www.standrewsnefiferamblers.com 
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